
From the President’s Desk

Hello to all my fellow alumni members. As 
you may be aware, Mary Rose DeMarco 
has stepped down as our association’s 

President. The board has appointed me as 
the next President of the association pending 
full member approval at the November 
dinner meeting. The dinner will be at Paolo 
Lombardi’s Ristorante in Wynantskill and 
we will be following recommended Covid 
precautions. 

We are fortunate to have two speakers at the meeting, Valerie 
Falzo, RN and graduate of our school and Peter D. Semenza, 
Vice President, Philanthropy for St. Peter’s Health Partners. Mr. 
Semenza will provide a brief overview of how the foundation is 
able to assist our organization in its mission to remain vibrant 
going forward. I urge you to attend to ask questions and raise 
any concerns. We need to harness all resources at our disposal 
to assure our association is sustainable and available to future 
graduates of Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing. 

2021 has turned out to be a busy year for me personally—not only 
have I stepped up to be the President of our alumni association, 
but I am running for Rensselaer County Family Court! 

I look forward to working with all of you as we grow our alumni 
association.

Anne L. Coonrad, President

Communications
Please help us in keeping our alumni address list as current and 
up to date as possible whenever you have changes to yourself or 
classmates. I also just wanted to remind everyone that the newsletter 
and information concerning the Alumni Association can be found 
on the alumni website at St. Peter’s partners. (www.SPHP.com). A 
brief roadmap directly to our link: once you are on SPHP.com click 
careers, then schools of nursing (left side of page), then Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing, then Alumni Association. This should 
take you directly to our webpage. So, please be cautious during these 
challenging times and feel free to contact us if you have any questions 
pertaining to the Samaritan School of Nursing.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carl M. Cacciotti, Chairperson
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Desk of the Vice President

I t doesn’t seem possible that we are already into fall. Hoping 
all our Alumni had a good summer. The nursing Gala put 
on by St. Peters Health Partners in July was a wonderful 

gathering. While it brought 3 different schools of nursing 
together, Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing Alumni 
Association was well represented. Celebrating milestone 
anniversaries of multiple classes that have been out over 
30 years was exciting. While the original brick and mortar 
is gone, the bond between friends was ever present. Many 
Alumni traveled distances to celebrate with their classmates. 
The Alumni would like to thank the School of Nursing for 
holding an “open house” that allowed fellow Alumni to see 
and experience the learning lab and classrooms that are used 
today. 
We have a new Dean of the Samaritan Hospital School 
of Nursing that we are pleased to welcome. Vicki Cinelli-
Callaghan who was a Samaritan graduate from 1982 has 
accepted the position. Susan Birkhead will be transitioning 
to retirement. We are looking forward to working with the new 
director and we thank Susan for all her dedication and hard 
work.
The Alumni association is a great opportunity for networking. 
We meet every other month from September through June, 
the second Tuesday of the month. The meetings start at  
5 pm at the school of nursing, St. Mary’s Campus. All Alumni 
are welcome and encouraged to attend. If anyone has interest 
in becoming a board member please reach out to myself or 
any board member. 
Remember that our fall dinner meeting will be Wednesday 
November 12th at Paolo Lombardi’s in West Sand Lake. Plan 
on attending to meet with your classmates and have some 
fun. 
If you know of an Alumnus who does not get the newsletter or 
any notification, please have them reach out to us so we can 
re-instate them on our mailing list. We are always looking for 
life events that our Alumni want to share in our newsletter. We 
love hearing tid-bits about current work scenarios or family 
celebrations. 
Looking forward to another exciting year!
Respectfully,
Ellen Nicpon ’08



Bits and Pieces  
Fall/Winter 2024
Irene Johnson Raiche ’55 writes that after  
graduation she joined the Navy Nurse Corps 
with classmates June Rock and Susan Noble.   
After being assigned to the Dependent 
hospital at Camp Lejune she saw 3 children 
and wanted to be a pediatric nurse.  After 
her tour in the Navy, she married and moved 
to Rockville Connecticut where she started 
working at a small local hospital.  After  
establishing their first pediatric unit, she 
moved to Tolland Connecticut, started her 
family (3 children) and accepted a  
position as Director of School HEALTH  
SERVICES.  She became very active in  
establishing policies for school nurses at the 
local and state level for 34 years.  She is now 
retired and lives in an Assisted living home in 
Ellington Connecticut with her partner  
William Ward, who was husband of Janet 
Vitarella ’55 now deceased.  A lovely  
companionship for a widow and widower.  
Irene and Bill have 10 grandchildren and 18 
great grandchildren.  They are both doing 
well in their new “home”.  

Condolences to  
the Families of:
Barbara Carr ’61  
Elizabeth Kolker Godfried ’45 
Patricia Kurywka ’66 
Kathleen Kavney Nuttall ’67  
Caroline Ross Price ’58 
Ruth Anne VanAmburgh

Dear Alumni, 

Good-bye again!

It is with mixed 
feelings that I 

head into re-retirement. 
It has been a wonderful 
year working with friends 
and colleagues old and 
new, and to be in this 
rewarding educational 
environment. But it 
has been taxing and I 

am ready for some quiet mornings, sipping 
coffee and reading novels. I know that 
the school, the students, and the faculty 
will thrive, and I am confident leaving the 
enterprise in Vicki Callagan’s capable hands!

Susan Birkhead, DNS, MPH, RN, CNE

 

	

Greetings Alumni! As a proud Samaritan Hospital School of 
Nursing graduate of 1982, I am both excited and honored to 
return to the School of Nursing to serve as the Dean. I have 

been working all summer with Dr. Susan Birkhead, who has been a 
wonderful mentor. I am grateful for her support and expertise.

Over the past 43 years, I have practiced nursing in a variety of 
roles in medical-surgical acute care, long-term care, and in nursing 
education. I earned my baccalaureate degree in nursing and 
master’s degree in nursing education at the State University of 
New York at Utica-Rome. I earned my doctorate in education with a 
concentration in health professions education at the College of St. 
Mary in Omaha, Nebraska.

I have learned that while much has changed since 1982, some 
things remain tried and true. Students no longer live on campus, 
have a curfew, or wear nurse’s caps but the culture and the 
reputation of the school has not changed. The curriculum and 
outcomes are outstanding, and the faculty are dedicated and 
passionate professionals who value the success of their students.

NCLEX first time pass rates for 2023-2024 are noted in the chart 
below. The NCLEX administered in 2023 introduced a new test 
plan which included the new NCLEX Next Gen test format. The 
new test plan and the effects of COVID-19 on education led to an 
expected decline in first-time pass rates. While our 2023 RN pass 
rate did demonstrate a decline, it is congruent with the New York 
State average. The good news is that our 2024 RN rate is on the 
rise. The 2024 PN cohort graduated in August and has not tested 
yet.

*The first-time pass rate for the practical nurse graduates of 2023 is 100%. 
The 2023 rate reflects both these students and students from prior cohorts 
who tested in 2023.

**This rate may be subject to change. It is reflective of students who have taken 
the NCLEX-RN to date. We await the results of 4 additional graduates. I will 
provide an update soon.

August brought the return of students to campus, and I am excited 
to report at a time when we need nurses more than ever, our 2025 
Practical Nurse cohort enrollment has doubled. This is due largely 
to the dedicated work of our Student Services staff under the 
leadership of Angela Cox, Dean of Students.

Finally, I am pleased to share that with grant funding we will be 
expanding our Practical Nurse program to include a remote cohort 
that will serve an area with limited practical nurse education 
opportunities. These students will attend class taught on our 
Samaritan campus from a remote location. Last week we received 
program approval from the New York State Education Department 
and the inaugural cohort will be seated in August 2025. There is 
a lot of work to be done in the coming months and I will keep you 
posted.

I look forward to meeting you at the Alumni dinner and sharing 
more updates and news about Samaritan Hospital School of 
Nursing.

Vicki Callagan EdD RN ’82

2023 2024 2023 2024

Samaritan 
Hospital 87.5%* Pending 83.9% 100%**

NYS Average 83.8% 83.6%

National 
Average 86.6% 87.7%

Practical Nurse Graduates Registered Nurse Graduates

Bits & Pieces
Miriam Rogowsky 1965 - I have 4 grandchildren, for most 
part retired from nursing, though I keep active in professional 
organizations, social groups and am caregiver for my 
husband.
Barbara R. McHale 1977 - Retired from being Oncology 

Academy of Oncology Nurse Navigators.  Just published 
“A Metasatic Breast Cancer Navigator Tool Kit” a guide for 
navigators, both clinical and non-clinical to utilize to improve 
patient care.
Chelsea Zellar 2017 - Currently I work as a LPN for SPHP 
and will be attending Samaritan SON in the fall of 2019.

Then and Now . . .
Please send us your then and now 
pictures from your time at nursing 

school with information about
what you are up to now!

Condolences to:
Linda Goodspeed Flihan Class 1968 on the loss of her husband,
Joseph Flihan
Eleanor Lowell McGreevy Class 1957 on the loss of her
grand-daughter, Shannon M. Quackenbush
Maureen Mouso Class 1967 on the loss of her husband,
Dr. Marcus L.Shoobe
Anne VonFricken Coonrad Class 1984 on the loss of her father, 
Anthony VonFricken
Patricia Kurywka Class 1966 on the loss of her brother,              
Michael Kurywka
Margaret Garren LaPosta Class 1955 on the loss of her husband,
James E. LaPosta
Kathleen Korniak Class 2010 on the loss of her mother
Debra Crandall Ellett Class 1979 on the loss of her mother,               
Joan E. Crandall
Catherine Goyette Shriver Class 1971 on the loss of her husband, 
Richard Shriver

Condolences to the families of:
Louise Tetrault Kehn Class 1945
Elizabeth Kasparian Class 1951

Abby L. Wright Class 2011

Virginia (Claire) Brownell Crepon Class 1953
Winifred Lillie Cabot Class 1946

From the Director’s Desk
Dear Alumni, 
The cool nighttime temperatures mean 
autumn is in the air and so too the return to 
school. Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing 
welcomed back 140 students including 29 

Graduations in May and August contributed 44 more alumni to 
the ranks.

requiring that nurses earn a bachelor’s degree within 10 years 
of obtaining registered nurse licensure. The focus on getting 
more RNs prepared at the bachelor’s degree level has renewed 

working on a 1+2+1 program with the College. In this model, 
St. Rose nursing students would complete a number of their 
general education and science courses in year 1 of the degree 
plan. In the 2nd and 3rd year, the students spend their time 
attending Samaritan’s nursing program, completing their 
associate degree and taking the NCLEX-RN. In the 4th year, the 

with an option to work part-time as an RN in the St. Peter’s 
Health Partners system. Stay tuned for more news on this 
exciting venture. 
Our Learning Lab receives a great deal of use from the students. 
In addition to regularly scheduled lab time, many students 
come and practice on their own to master skills and build 

old or non-functional with newer state of the art equipment. 

The ergonomically designed rolling carts hold new laptops on 
the top surface. Our next item on the list is a pyxis machine. 

technology needed to safely pass medications. 

and is identifying areas to focus their energies for the coming 
year. 
If you are in the area of the school – stop in! Our door is always 
open and students enjoy meeting alumni. 

Patricia Cannistraci

Belknap, Mosley and Seber Funds
The board would like to thank Korissa Gohlke for serving as 
the chair of the Belknap Scholarship committee. Currently 
we have one application for the Belknap Scholarship. A 
determination of who receives the award will be decided in 
November‘s meeting amongst the members of the committee, 
and will be awarded in December. There is still time to apply 
for the Belknap Scholarship while pursuing your back up 
Baccalaureate or Masters degree. Applications can be found 
on the Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing website. Alumni 
dues must be paid in order to be considered for the scholarship. 
Thank you all for your support of the Alumni Association. 

Martine Grignon, Belknap Chair

The Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing Alumni Association 
Fall Dinner Meeting will be held at Paolo Lombardi’s 

NY on November 12th at 5pm. The guest speaker will be 

Mental Health. The topic of discussion for that evening will be 
“Mental Health Transformation: The NYS Experience”.                  

Chelsea Zellar, Mosley Chair 

The Seber Fund awarded six applicants $125.00 each this year. 
Anyone attending school in a nursing program is eligible to 
apply. Please see our website for more information and the 
application form.

Claudia Graham, Vice President and Seber Chair

Congratulations to:
Tara Burke-Muscatello (Finance). She has recently accepted 
a full-time position at Samaritan Hospital as a Psych Nurse 
Practitioner. Congratulations to you and best wishes in your 
newly accepted position.

Volunteers Needed
The School of Nursing is wondering if any alumni member 

like you to be a patient in our simulation.  Alumni would 
be perfect patients because you understand the importance 
of communication and using the nursing process to develop 
plans.  The volunteer will act out symptoms and the students 
would respond.  Don’t worry we will give you a script.  Please 
consider our request.
If you are interested please contact Gail Moore 518-268-5143.

Front row: Amelia Nabozny ’49 
Standing from left to right: 
Liz Banick (granddaughter), Geraldine Nabozny (daughter in 
law and grad of the class of 1978), Judy Gray (daughter), Carol 
Alnutt (daughter)

Alumni Banquet

The Maureen A. Mouso RN, ’67 and Dr. Marcus L. Shoobe 
Endowed Nursing Scholarship provides an annual $2,000 
award for students pursuing their RN from the Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing.  The selected recipients will 

students who have consistently exhibited academic 
excellence and have need.
 Maureen made the donation in memory of her late husband 
Dr. Marcus Shoobe, an Albany urologist, to honor his love 
of teaching and medicine.

The Maureen A. Mouso RN, ’67
and Dr. Marcus L. Shoobe

 Endowed Nursing Scholarship

Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing received a 
$1,000 scholarship donation in recognition of Baylor 
St. Luke’s Medical Center’s 2019 Betty Trotter Award 
for Excellence recipient, Catherine Cerri Delhuerto, 
RN. Cathy was honored to select her alma mater as 

Hospital School of Nursing graduate, has worked for 
Baylor St. Luke’s as a bedside transplant nurse for 30 
years. She provides direct patient care in the fast-paced 
Heart and Lung Transplant Unit. In nominating Cathy, 
her managers noted her dedication and service to her 
profession.

Alumni Pays it Forward

From the Directors Desk
Dear Alumni, 

our Fall 2021 semester begins as another pandemic chapter unfolds; this 
one is entitled ‘Delta Variant’. It seems almost surreal to run a nursing 
program under such conditions. I can say we are getting better at managing 

learning, students and faculty needs, and safety as we live with the uncertainty of a 
pandemic. 

Students are fully back in clinical (except for pediatrics). In fact, this coming 
December 2021 we will graduate a class of students who have only known and 
experienced nursing education under pandemic conditions!  Just let that sink in for 
a moment, they have only provided care wearing N95s, face shields, gowns. They 
themselves have had to quarantine due to exposures. They have worked through 
dramatic staffing shortages while patients have lined the hallways of the emergency 
department. 

Back in March 2020, the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act, or 
CARES Act was passed by Congress. This bill directed money towards people 
and institutions negatively impacted by the CoVID-19 pandemic. The school has 
benefitted greatly from these funds. Part of the money is directed to support 
continued student learning despite being removed from actual clinical in the hospital. 
We have been able to purchase new simulation mannequins including a birthing 
mother, a child, and two infant mannequins. These have been helpful since pediatrics 
and obstetrics tend to limit student engagement as the virus activity increases. As 
I mentioned above, students have NoT been in pediatrics since March of 2020.  In 
our Andrea Lewis Siek Simulation Education Center, we can now replicate the clinical 
experiences students might otherwise be missing out on. 

ACEN Board of Commissioners granted the school eight years of continuing 
accreditation. That is the most desired results for an accreditation visit. Needless to 
say, we are all excited and proud of these results. 

our May and August graduations were held in person, with limited family attendance. 
In total, the alumni grew by 32 new associate degree graduates in May and 14 LPN 
graduates in August. our NCLEX pass rates remain impressively high.  These are the 
most recent pass rates for each program:

                                    Practical Nurse**                   Registered Nurse
 2020 2019 2020 2019

Samaritan  100% (12/12) 100% (9/9)  100% ( 49/49)* 100% (52/52)

NYS Average 71.27% 80.59% 80.91% 72.91%

National Average 79.50% 86.26% 82.15% 72.23%
*data from 01/01/2021-06/30/2021    **No 2021 data as yet 

We are extremely excited that the LPN and Nursing 2 Flu Buggy will be back in 
action this fall. It is wonderful to see the students so visible throughout the hospital 
and on the St. Mary’s Campus. The Student government Association will be 
selling active wear again and getting involved in community focused events as the 
pandemic allows.  

Hope all of you are well. Stay pandemic safe!

Patricia Cannistraci, Dean

Dean Emeritus
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Hello to all my fellow alumni members. As 
you may be aware, Mary Rose DeMarco 
has stepped down as our association’s 

President. The board has appointed me as 
the next President of the association pending 
full member approval at the November 
dinner meeting. The dinner will be at Paolo 
Lombardi’s Ristorante in Wynantskill and 
we will be following recommended Covid 
precautions. 

We are fortunate to have two speakers at the meeting, Valerie 
Falzo, RN and graduate of our school and Peter D. Semenza, 
Vice President, Philanthropy for St. Peter’s Health Partners. Mr. 
Semenza will provide a brief overview of how the foundation is 
able to assist our organization in its mission to remain vibrant 
going forward. I urge you to attend to ask questions and raise 
any concerns. We need to harness all resources at our disposal 
to assure our association is sustainable and available to future 
graduates of Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing. 

2021 has turned out to be a busy year for me personally—not only 
have I stepped up to be the President of our alumni association, 
but I am running for Rensselaer County Family Court! 

I look forward to working with all of you as we grow our alumni 
association.

Anne L. Coonrad, President

Communications
Please help us in keeping our alumni address list as current and 
up to date as possible whenever you have changes to yourself or 
classmates. I also just wanted to remind everyone that the newsletter 
and information concerning the Alumni Association can be found 
on the alumni website at St. Peter’s partners. (www.SPHP.com). A 
brief roadmap directly to our link: once you are on SPHP.com click 
careers, then schools of nursing (left side of page), then Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing, then Alumni Association. This should 
take you directly to our webpage. So, please be cautious during these 
challenging times and feel free to contact us if you have any questions 
pertaining to the Samaritan School of Nursing.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carl M. Cacciotti, Chairperson
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Samaritan Hospital School of 
Nursing Alumni Association  
Fall Dinner Meeting
	 When:  	 Tuesday, November 12th, 2024

	 Where:   	 Paolo Lombardi’s Ristorante,  
		  104 West Sand Lake Road, (Rt 150), 
		  Wynantskill, NY

	 Time:   	 5:00 PM

	Guest Speaker:  	 Barbara McHale RN,BS,OCN,CBCN

	 Topic:  	 Nurse Navigator Role 

	 Program:  	 5:00 PM gathering (Cash Bar)

                    		  6:00 PM Dinner

                    		  7:00 PM Aumni/Foundation Meeting

	Dinner Choices:  	 Pan Seared Chicken (with white button 
		  mushrooms and Marsala wine sauce)
		  Tender Cubes of Veal (simmered in marina 
		  sauce with red and green peppers)
		  Fillet of Haddock (with seasoned bread 
		  crumbs and finished in a lemon butter sauce)

Dinner Meeting Reservation
Please return reservation with $20.00 (member) or $25.00 
(non-member) with the fee payable to Samaritan Hospital 
School of Nursing Alumni Association, Inc by Thursday,  
November 7, 2024.

If you are a student and have an interest in attending, there is 
a fee of $10 per person.

Mail to: 
Claudia Graham, 1 Bridge Rd., Menands, NY 12204

All reservations must be honored.  If a cancellation is required, 
please contact Claudia Graham at Claudia.Graham@sphp.com.   
If anyone has a topic they would like to see presented at an 
Alumni meeting, please contact Claudia Graham or another  
Board Member.

Print Name: ______________________________ Class:__________

Student’s Name:_ _________________________________________

_____ Chicken     _____ Veal    _____ Haddock

History of the 
Samaritan School of 
Nursing Cap Sabre

The Sabre has been a 
unique tradition with 
the nursing cap of 

Samaritan Hospital School 
of Nursing for many, many 

years.  Its original purpose was twofold:  
1) To hold the cap together once it was 
folded and 2) To keep the cap securely 
on the head by inserting the Sabre 
through the hair.  Eventually, the sole 
function of the Sabre became to hold 
the cap together once folded.

Perhaps in the last twenty years, with 
the advancement of all the technology 
that has become an integral part of both 
medicine and nursing care, the “nurses 
cap” has virtually become extinct and is 
now (for the most part) being used only 
for formal ceremonies such as Capping 
and Graduation.  As a result the Sabre 
is no longer used with the cap and has 
gone the way of the dodo, many recent 
graduates knowing nothing of its former 
existence.

In the interest of rekindling the history 
and tradition, the Samaritan Hospital 
School of Nursing Alumni Association 
has arranged for the “Sabre Pin” (which 
was introduced during the Centennial 
Celebration of Samaritan Hospital 
School of Nursing) to be available for 
purchase.  Measuring 2” long, and made 
of solid sterling silver, it is available 
at the current market value price of 
$35.00.

The “Original Sabre” used for the cap 
is in the process of being recreated 
for purchase and the price will be 
forthcoming.

If you would like to time travel and 
honor this traditional history, orders 
for the “Sabre Pin” will be taken at 
the November Alumni Dinner meeting 
or contact Valerie Falzo at the email 
address, valeriefalzorn@gmail.com.  All 
orders require payment at the time of 
placing the order.
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Seber Fund
Fall 2020
3 awards of $300.00 each given

Spring 2021
6 awards of $225.00 each given

The William F. and Josephine H. Seber 
Scholarship is awarded to:
Any Samaritan graduate who is a member of 
the Alumni, in good standing i.e. has paid yearly 
dues for the current year prior to February 1st of 
said year oR a female student in the Registered 
Nurse program of the Samaritan Hospital School 
of Nursing. Members must be matriculated into a 
nursing program.

Applications must be received by the Seber 
Fund Committee at least one month prior to the 
beginning of the semester.

You must reapply every semester. Lifetime total 
award is $ 2,500.

Applications may be obtained from the 
financial aid officer at the School of Nursing or 
downloaded from the Alumni/school website.

— Claudia Graham, Vice President

Belknap Fund
We encourage all Samaritan Alumni to apply for 
Belknap Scholarship while pursuing their degree. 
It is awarded to graduate students and beyond.  
Application can be found on the Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing website. This is 
annually disbursed in December of each year. 
Annual Alumni dues must be paid by February 
to be considered for the scholarship. You must 
respond by May 2022 to be considered. 

— Martine Grignon, Belknap Chair 

RN Graduation • May 18, 2021

PN Graduation • August 12, 2021

Belknap Scholarship Fund
Currently we have two applications for the Belknap 
Scholarship.  There is still time to apply for the 
Belknap Scholarship while pursuing your Masters 
degree or Doctorate degree.  
The Leora Belknap Scholarship Fund was established 
in 1991 as scholarship assistance for a Samaritan 
Graduate of the RN program of Samaritan Hospital 
SON who is matriculating into a Master’s Level 
program in nursing.  If you are presently an active 
member of the Samaritan Hospital SON Alumni 
Association and matriculated into a graduate level 
nursing program you may be eligible.  This is annually 
disbursed in December of each year.  Annual dues 
must be paid by January 31st of the same year to be 
considered for the scholarship.  
Scholarship rules and applications can be found on 
the Samaritan Hospital SoN web site.   
https://www.sphp.com>careers.School >careers>School of Nursing> 
Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing>Alumni Association.

Donations to the Belknap Fund are always welcome.

— Felisha Rogers, Belknap Chair

Seber Scholarship Fund
The William F. and Josephine H. Seber 
Scholarship Fund 
Fall 2023:  4 applicants, $335.00 awards given 
Spring 2024:  5 applicants, $250 awards given.
The William F. and Josephine H. Seber Scholarship 
is awarded to:  Any Samaritan graduate who is a 
member of the Alumni in good standing.  Applicant 
must have paid yearly dues by Jan 31st of the same 
year of the application OR is currently a student 
in the Registered Nurse Program of the Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing.  Members must be 
matriculated into a nursing program. Applications 
must be received at least one month prior to the 
beginning of the semester.  You must reapply every 
semester.  Awards will be given out at the end of the 
semester.  There is a lifetime total award of $2500.
Applications may be obtained from the financial aid 
officer at the School of Nursing or downloaded from 
the Alumni/school website:   
https//www.sphp.com>careers>School of Nursing>Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing>Alumni Association.  

Donations to the Seber Fund are always welcome.

— Claudia Graham, Treasurer and Seber Chair
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